
JANUARY 3RD, 2016 OTW ASC MINUTES
Open: 9:05 AM with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer and the reading of the 12 Concepts
Approval of Last Month’s Minutes: Approved-
Guests: Trino F., Daniel F. Welcome!!!
BIRTHDAYS: Paul W. 17yrs, Daniel F 10yrs, Donnie B. 1 year. Yahoo!!!
GROUP REPORTS
ADDICTS SEEKING SANITY: Jason reported: We have projected the date for Jackson Lake Campout is June 17-19-or
June 24-26. New opener on Wednesdays. We are planning our 30yrs in Greeley, meeting to help plan Feb 6 th 10:00
@Centennial Park Library. Buying Lit. $50.00 Donation.
DEAD W/OUT IT: Richard L reported: Meetings are going great-had communication problems on opening last week, the
week of Christmas we closed meeting early-everyone @Marathon meeting? No group conscience. No Donation.
DRUG BUSTERS: Garrett G. reported: Meetings are going well; ordering Lit and No Donation.
FREE @LAST: Not Present
FREED FROM INSANITY: Ronnie reported: Average attendance 4-5 people on Sunday/1-3 on Mondays. Average 7 th is $3-
5. No Donation.

FUN ADDICTS: Dave A reported: Our last potluck was a great success with a packed room and lots of food.  The raffle for
a book raised $30.  All meetings are growing with a great mix of old and new.

JUST FOR TODAY: Sjohn reported-All is well; our book study just started the Basic text again. No donation
LIVE GROUP: Daniel F reported-Group is doing well, settled into our new location, ordering lit.  Our Sunday @9:00 needs
support.  $31.40donation.
NEVER ALONE: Marisa: New Group in Sterling on Saturdays @1:30. 8-10 in attendance. Want to thank everyone for
attending our 1 year Anniversary party; wonderful speakers Karen C. and Shannon; 35people in attendance.  We had
people from NE, Greeley, Ft Collins, & Denver. We are still supporting meeting in ATC-now called The Last Resort group
average 20 attending; those that are able attend our meetings. $17.00 donation.
NOONER: Danny G. reported-. Meetings are going well; new GSR Trino F. $55.00 donation
No Matter What: Darrell  B. reported: Attendance 15-25; need home group members; looking for members to share
(speak). No donation
PRIMARY PURPOSE: Shell H. reported-All is well. Greeter position is open. No new business; our meetings were open
throughout the Holidays. No donation.
RECOVERY SWAG’D OUT: Paul reported-Great meeting attendance, big attendance night on our Birthday Celebration. We
are buying Lit; No donation.
STAIRWAY TO RECOVERY: Pat H. reported-We were unable to meet 2 times this month; we gathered @a meeting place
tho’.  Our attendance has picked back up and we talked w/church about the meeting issue and they stated to us that they will
guarantee a meeting place for us. We would like to be home group of the month. No donation.
STEPS & TRADITIONS ROULETTE: Jacqueline B reported-Finally got new home group member. Our meeting has been
closed for 3 weeks, the coffee shop closed. No donation.
WHEN AT THE END OF THE ROAD: - Shane reported: Meetings are strong, average attendance is 20-40. Beginning
studying step 1 and tradition 1 on the 2nd/3rd Saturday nights.  LaDonna will be our speaker in February. We vote in favor
of supporting State Fair.  We have lots of members that would like to join Facebook. Ordering lit, No donation.
XX GENES: Amy K. reported- Attendance is steady.  No concerns; No donation.

OFFICER REPORTS:
CHAIR: Ernie S-No written report
VICE CHAIR: Ray B reported- Hello Fellow committee members & guests:



Onward & upward as we move into a new year, I was not able to make it to the Area Events over the last month. Other
than that things are going very smooth which means my responsibilities as vice chair are very simple. I am available to be
of service if needed anywhere though. In Loving Service, Ray B.

SECRETARY: Karen C. reported–If you would like to send your group reports via email it would be appreciated, not
mandatory.  I am requesting all Sub-committee Chairs to submit their reports to email Kcampbell911@hotmailcom.
TREASURER:  Mike  M.  reported-Last  month’s  donations  totaled  $945.48;  expenses  was  $539.32.   Current  balance
@$427.00 beginning of ASC. Treasurer position is up for election, looking for volunteers. In loving service, Mike M
SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS
RCM 1: RCM reported no Regional meeting this month.

Activities: Jacob R. - Hello family, the activities sub-committee officially met on December 19 at 9:00
am where plans for the Holiday marathon meeting event and the Tri-Area New Year’s eve bash were finalized.
The activities a sub-committee will meet again on January 30 in Windsor at 9:00 am.

Wow December was a great month for activities! I want to thank those that attended the holiday
Marathon meeting event and for those that helped. It was a blast. The event took place on Christmas day from
11:30 am to 10:00 pm at 301 E. Stuart Street. There was an abundance of food and fellowship. There were at
least 50 members who attended throughout the day. I must say that the event turned out very well and it offered
an excellent, fun place for addicts to be on Christmas day.

Four meetings took place according to the desires of the fellowship and $24.31 was made in the basket.
Additionally, the $50 this body donated to the event was spent on rent, the $22.00 the activities sub-committee
made from the Thanksgiving marathon meeting’s 7th was given to Shannon to compensate her for her donation,
and the $100 donated by the Live group and the $100 that was donated by Donnie and Shannon was spent pretty
evenly for food as to ensure that both the donations were used. $47.97 was spent from the Live group’s dona-
tion, the remaining funds of $52.03 will be donated to the area as the Live group requested. $48.25 was spent
from Donnie and Shannon’s donation on food and coffee. Donnie did not accept compensation for his donation
and I have been unable to get into contact with Shannon since the Holiday Marathon meeting event. Therefore,
the remaining $51.75 will be donated to the area and if Shannon wishes to receive compensation for her dona-
tion then the activities sub-committee will pull that out of its budget next month. In total, the activities will do-
nate $128.09 from the Holiday marathon meeting event to this body. Thanks again to those that attended.

It seems the Tri-Area New Year’s eve bash was a success as well. Plenty of addicts stepped up to help
put this event together at each stage of the planning process which showed me once again the importance of
unity. Thank you to those that helped it was much appreciated. The event was fairly well attended. One person
counted around 150 addicts at the speaker meeting and it’s clear that over 200 members attended at least some
of the event. All of it went great. The food was tasty, the speakers shared a strong message, especially our friend
Shane R., and plenty of addicts actually danced!

Though the event was never about fundraising this area did make a slight profit. After this area donated
$550 for catering and decorations we received a little over one third of the events total earnings: $644.00. This
amounts to a $94.00 profit. Moreover, $4.98 is left from the decorations budget.

The Star Wars movie event will take place on January 16 as planned at the new movie theatre in Fort
Collins. Flyers are available today. I would like to apologize for flyers have not been available till now. The
past two events have taken up a lot of the activity subcommittee’s time and effort and I was hoping to put it off
until an actual movie time could be determined. That is not a possibility though because the theatre does not
have movie times posted for the 16th yet. To ensure that we all show up at the same time I will send out the
movie time on the blast when it becomes available and I have put my number on the flyer as well. At the next
activities sub-committee meeting we will discuss whether we wish to support the Mile High area’s valentine’s



day dance, the CAR workshop which will probably take place along with the Fun Addicts potluck in March,
and possible events for the end of march.

In closing, I would like to ask the GSR’s to talk to me directly if you have a group event coming up in
the next few months so that my committee can plan events with yours in mind. Thank you.

Hospital/institutions: John B. reported: Subcommittee met on December 19th 2015 with 6 members present.  We
currently have 7 facilities we serve and hold approximately 20 meetings a month with the help of service members. We
are needing members to be of service at the following facilities: Work Release Panel Coordinator; Panel Members at LCDC
Women’s.  We have the following Panel Coordinators positions coming up:  LCDC MEN’S, TRT, and DETOX all in February.
 Lyndsay H. was elected as Panel Coordinator at Weld County Women’s.
We will continue to support Advantage Treatment Center in Sterling with literature.
We are requesting 124.45 for literature.
Facilities We Serve
LCDC MENS:  Panel Coordinator:  Dave A.  There are 3 panel members.  They meet twice a month on Wednesdays @ 7
PM.
LCDC WOMEN’S: Panel Coordinator:  Karen C.  There are 2 panel members. They meet twice a month on Mondays @ 7
PM.
WCJ WOMEN'S: Panel Coordinator: Lyndsay H.  There are 5 panel members.  They meet twice a month on Tuesdays @ 7
PM.  No meetings were held this last month due to communication and weather issues.
WCJ MEN'S: Currently there is not an elected Panel Coordinator.  We do have 2 men cleared to go in and we will be going
in on the 2nd and the 4th Monday of the Month.   We held 1 meeting in December.
TRUE NORTH (TRT):  Panel Coordinator: Janene F.  There are 6 panel members.  They meet every Wednesday at 5:30
PM.
PVYS: No one currently serving this facility.
DETOX: Panel Coordinator: Amber S.  There are 5 panel members.  They meet every Monday @ 5:30 PM.
WORK RELEASE: Panel Coordinator:  Sjon C.  There are 4 panel members.  They meet every Thursday @ 7 PM.  They are
in need of a new panel coordinator.

CRCNA Liaison: Sherry S reported:
I attended the CRCNA XXX Committee meeting on December 12 th in Denver. I have flyers on the table for you to take
back to your home groups. CRCNA XXX will be held October 28th-30 th 2016 in Colorado Springs at the Double Tree by
Hilton Hotel. The Theme & Logo Contest entries must be received by February 1st, winning entries will receive a free basic
registration package for CRCNA XXX. There is a Call for Speakers flyer, all entries must be received no later than May
14th. CRCNA XXX Treasurer had to step down due to family reasons and a new Treasurer will be elected at Region on Jan -
uary 17th. Please refer to the CRCNA website for dates and locations if you are interested in being of service on a CRCNA
Subcommittee. Grateful to Serve Sherri S.

CRCNA XXX Committee
Chair:
Bruce B. (Pikes Peak)
Vice-Chair: Jim M (OTW)

Secretary:
Jenn M.
Treasurer:
Open Position.
SUBCOMMITTEES:
Fund Raising & Entertainment: (contact for events) Jeff S.
Hospitals & Institutions: (contact for passes) Amber B.
Hotel & Hospitality: (venue questions or needs) Tina W. (Pikes Peak)
Information & Website Vanessa R.
Merchandising Josh M.
Print & Display Adam C.
Programs: (speaker contact) TY P. (Pikes Peak)
Registration Maggie D. (Pikes Peak)

MERCHANDISE: Shane reported: Discussed doing a standard mark up of 20% moving forward.  This should cover any
expenses related to using the square as well as raise funds for the ASC.  New OTW black zip-up hoodies are ready to



print, ordering 24 units @$25.75 for a total of $566.48. Sold for $31.00. Our re-order of long sleeve t’s are in stock, we
are re-ordering larger size.
We have $64.00 in cash, we are requesting our December $250.00 and our January $250.00. We didn’t request
December. This w/be sufficient for us to order our new merchandise. Next meeting is Jan 30 th @8:30; finishing up our
budget for the year to be submitted next ASC.
In loving service, Shane R.

Literature: Peggy reported: No report

OLD BUSINESS: We want Region to support the “Pueblo State Fair” $1300.00 a year for a booth for 4-5 days.

NEWLY ELECTED: Danny G new Area Treasurer, congrats!!!
NEW BUSINESS: Meeting of the Month is the Live Group Loveland
Motions: Have the treasurer send $20.00 to the Vineyard church as a monthly expense for Sub-Committees.
Intention: To pay for our meeting place
Passed

Motions: To disburse $250.00 to Merchandise for January.
Intention: To pay for new order.
Passed

Motions: To have volunteers bring doughnuts to Area; signup sheet.
Intention: To support our members w/a snack.
Withdrawn
Open Discussion: RDA requests to give a brief overview of the CAR agenda-maybe @our Valentines Dance?
(Activities?)

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
ELECTIONS:

ASC Secretary in February

FUN ADDICTS POTLUCK/SPEAKERS
March13th, 2015

200 E Oak St.
6:00-8:00

STARWARS MOVIE NIGHT
January 16th

CRCNA XXX
Double Tree 1775 Cheyenne Mountain Blvd

COLORADO SPRINGS
OCTOBER 28-30 2016

III ANNUAL NA WOMENS RETREAT
WRCNA III

August 28-30, 2016 Ranch in Buena, CO.


